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	· WED., MARCH 1
	PAST PRESIDENTS’ COMMITTEE  – United Service Club, 6 pm (before  the Club meeting)



	· WED., MARCH 1
	DINNER MEETING – United Service Club; 6.30 for 7.00 pm



	· FRIDAY, MARCH 3
	PRESENTATION OF INDIGENOUS STUDENT BURSARIES at Brisbane Breakfast Club meeting; 6.45 am for 7.00 am, Brisbane Polo Club 



	· SAT., MARCH 4 
	SERVICE COMMITTEE MEETING – Jennifer West’s home, 25 Bunya Lake Court, Bunya; 9.30 am

  

	· TUES., MARCH 7
	17th INTERNATIONAL WOMEN’S DAY UNIFEM BREAKFAST – Brisbane Convention Centre, 7.00 am to 8.30 am. Speaker: Kirsty Sword Gusmao, First Lady of Timor Leste. RSVP by February 28.



	· SUN., MARCH 12
	AREA 3 & 5 WORKSHOP Kedron Wavell Services Club; 9.00 am to 4.30 pm. Cost: $38. Registration due March 6.



	· FRI., MARCH 24
	JEWELLERY EVENING Susan Plant’s home. Details at March 1 meeting.



	· WED., MARCH 29

	BOARD MEETING – Qld. Ballet Board Room, Cnr. Drake St. & Montague Rd, West End; 6.00 pm sharp 



	· SAT., APRIL 1
	Last day for EARLY BIRD REGISTRATION for International Convention in Melbourne and for PAYMENT OF CLUB DUES 



	· FRI., MAY 8
	ZONTA CLUB OF BRISBANE ART EXHIBITION, 6.30 to 8.30, Speaker’s Green, Parliament House. Proceeds to Cassandra Waddell Memorial Fund. 


	· THURS., JUNE 15
	ANNE OF THE THOUSAND DAYS, Brisbane Powerhouse. More information next month from Caroline Heim


	· JUNE 24 – 29, 2006


	58th  ZONTA INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION – Melbourne Exhibition & Convention Centre



	· THURS., AUGUST 31
	BALLET EVENING – vis-à-vis performance at Thomas Dixon Centre, West End, followed by supper with the dancers. Tickets on sale later in the year



APOLOGIES

If you are unable to attend the Dinner Meeting please advise Judy S. Anderson by the Monday evening of the meeting week, or you will be billed for the cost of the Dinner.

Telephone: 3357 6007(H) or 3391 8588(W); Email: judesanderson@hotmail.com

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE from Iris Scott
Dear Zontians,

After a very busy February, we are entering a really busy March!.

Many Zonta Clubs are holding important functions, and we as a club are participating in many of these.

First off is Brisbane Breakfast Club meeting on Friday, March 3, at which I will be pleased to join with Kate Horsey in honouring the two Indigenous Bursary winners, Carol Christopherson and Katherine Williams. I know that 7.00 a.m. is very early, but you will recall the excellent support we were given when the Breakfast Club was invited to join with us last year. See details below.

Other upcoming events are covered elsewhere in the Newsletter, so please be sure to read carefully.

A big thankyou is due to all those Members who have already paid their Annual fees. To those who haven't yet done so, our Treasurer will be waiting with open arms at our Dinner Meeting next week.

Some news now of a subject to which I have previously referred at Dinner Meetings. Sarah Comiskey, in consultation with Margaret McMurdo, has carefully revised our Articles of Association. This document was last officially approved by the Club in 1993, and in order to relate more directly with the latest Zonta International Club Manual and current times, some minor changes have been suggested. A copy of these proposed revisions will be sent to all members within the next few days, which will allow a month for reading and the posing of any questions which may arise. Time will be allowed at the April Dinner Meeting to address this important issue.

I look forward to seeing you all next Wednesday evening.

A CHAMPION RETIRES
This is the first edition of our club Newsletter in the post-Coralie van Straaten Peretz era.

Failing eyesight has forced Coralie to relinquish the task and I have volunteered to take it on. However, I could not do so without acknowledging the enormous commitment and dedication Coralie has brought to the task over the past seven years, not once missing the deadline. Enjoy your retirement, Coralie – but keep those contributions coming!

PROTEA SALE

Annette McFarlane has a real treat in store for the March meeting – magnificent cut proteas in bunches of three for just $6 as a small fundraiser. First in gets the best bunch(es)! 

“THE SLATE”

Newcomers to Zonta are often intrigued when they first hear about “The Slate”, but it’s a very effective means of ensuring that the Club continues to be managed efficiently. 

Our Nominating Committee (Margaret McMurdo, Tess Garrone, and Elizabeth Heber) have been putting together the initial list of candidates for the Board and the Nominating Committee in 2006 and will be presenting this to the March meeting in preparation for the presentation of the final slate and the elections at the April meeting.

Remember, it is also possible to nominate candidates from the floor if you have their approval to do so.

WELCOME HELEN AND JANE 

Helen Chapman and Jane McDowall will be inducted at the March meeting. Make them welcome!

And Ann Shevill has noted that, in a large club like ours, we should all be wearing name badges to help newer members to get to know us all. Thanks for the reminder, Ann.

WHAT A COUP!
Kay Saunders has produced a phenomenal line-up of guest speakers for meetings since she first volunteered for the task of Program Chair. Kay will not be continuing in this role in the new Zonta year, but she has given us a stimulating program right through to July. 

Our own member, Justice Margaret McMurdo, will be challenging us at the March meeting, followed by Prof. Peter McDermott on the subject of anti-terrorism legislation in April. 

In June, Kay hopes to have Dr Zohl dé Ishtar with us (Dr Ishtar was nominated for the Nobel Peace Prize in 2005 as part of 1000 Women for the Nobel Peace Prize, a global project drawing attention to women’s peace-building initiatives in 150 countries).
But our speaker in July is THE BIG COUP - Professor Ian Fraser, our newest Australian of the Year.
AMENDMENTS TO CLUB RULES

It’s official - Sarah Comiskey is a legend!

As mentioned by Iris in her message above, Sarah and Margaret McMurdo have been poring over the Club’s Articles of Association with a view to bringing them up to date. It has been a marathon task, but is very important to the successful functioning of the Club.

If you have any queries, speak to Sarah or Margaret.
A PERSONAL INVITATION

Iris received the letter below from the President of the Brisbane Breakfast Club, Kate Horsey, and has asked me to share it with you. 

I am delighted that for the second year, our Clubs are again working together on our joint project for the Zonta Bursary for Australian Indigenous Women Students.
Following the excellent work of the members of the joint committee in interviewing and selecting this year’s winners, I would now like to return your Club’s kind invitation to us last year by inviting you and your members to join us for breakfast on Friday, 3rd March.  

At this breakfast I would like to ask you to join me in congratulating the winners of this year’s bursaries, Katherine Williams and Carol Christophersen, and presenting them with their Certificates.

On this occasion, our guest speaker will be Michelle Maloney from Future Dreaming, an indigenous managed and controlled community development organisation in the Capricorn region.  
6.45 for 7am, Friday, 3 March 

The Polo Club, 1 Eagle St Brisbane

RSVP 28 February to Helen Hutchison, email HHutchison@ariadne.com.au or Kate Horsey, ph 0414 401 492

We look forward to welcoming you and your members in March. 

For those of you who don’t know, Kate is the sister our own member, Fran Morrison, and the two sisters are jointly responsible for donating the funds which made this bursary possible. 
Our Club received such marvellous support from Brisbane Breakfast Club for our dinner meeting where last year’s Indigenous Bursaries were presented. Wouldn’t it be great if we could return the compliment?
WHAT A CORKER!
Ann Shevill reports that Guides Queensland is very thankful to Zontians for collecting corks for re-cycling by Guides. Their cork collection increased incredibly in 2005 and in the past twelve months, with Cork Funds, GQ has been able to pay for twenty Youth memberships, three Leaders' memberships, and one Support Group's membership. I guess the message is: “Keep drinking!”
ANNUAL SUBSCRIPTIONS

Subscriptions for the next Zonta year (April 2006 to May 2007) are due by April 1. Subscriptions ($200) MUST be received by that date so that the Club can pay Zonta International on time. If payment is not made on time, the Club will not be “in good standing” and therefore ineligible to vote at the Convention in Melbourne.  

ZONTA INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION

Early Bird registration ($450) closes April 1. Thereafter, it increases to $550, so there’s a strong financial incentive to register early. On-line registration is encouraged through the Zonta International website. 

SERVICE IDEAS

Got a great idea for a service project? Submit your idea to any of the Service Committee members on the attached form.

THE PASSING OF A LEGEND – BETTY FRIEDAN DIES, AGED 85
Those who remember the heady days of the modern feminist movement in the sixties will certainly recall Betty Friedan who laid the groundwork for the movement and popularised it through her best-selling book, The Feminine Mystique. 
Friedan was central to the reshaping of  attitudes toward women's lives and rights. Through decades of social activism, strategic thinking, and powerful writing, she was one of contemporary society's most effective leaders.
The Feminine Mystique (1963), detailed the frustrating lives of countless women who were expected to find fulfillment primarily through the achievements of husbands and children. The book made an enormous impact, triggering a period of change that continues today.

Friedan was a founder of the National Organisation for Women, a convener of the National Women's Political Caucus, and a key leader in the struggle for passage of the Equal Rights Amendment in America. She published her most recent book, The Fountain of Aging, in 1993.

Friedan once wrote: “Each suburban wife struggled with it alone. As she made the beds, shopped for groceries, matched slipcover material, ate peanut butter sandwiches with her children, chauffered Cub Scouts and Brownies, lay beside her husband at night — she was afraid to ask even of herself the silent question — "Is this all?" 

She died recently on her birthday. She was 85. 

from the Pat Avery collection

Politics is supposed to be the second oldest profession. 
I have come to realise that it bears a very close resemblance to the first.

Zonta Club of Brisbane

Service Project Proposal Form

Nominating Club Member ………………………………………………………………….…..

Nominated organisation/individual ……………………………………………….……………

Address …………………………………………………….……………….……………………

Contact person …………………………………………………….…………………………….

Phone ………………………….…   e-mail …………………………………………………….

Brief description of project  ..…………………………….……………………………………..

……………………………………………………………..………………………………………

……………………………………………………………..………………………………………

……………………………………………………………..………………………………………

Funds/resources required ………………………………………………………………….…..

Is this the total amount required for the project?  
yes   /   no  
(circle one)

If not, what other funding has been sought/provided?  ……………………………………..

……………………………………………………………..………………………………………

When is funding required?  …………………………………………….………………….…..

Expected outcomes ……….………………..…………………………..………………………

……………………………………………………………..………………………………………

……………………………………………………………..………………………………………

How will the project improve the status of women?

……………………………………………………………..………………………………………

……………………………………………………………..………………………………………

Additional comments  ……………….………………………………………………………….

……………………………………………………………..………………………………………

Date submitted: ………………………

· All submissions are reviewed by the Service Committeee, published in the Newsletter, then voted upon at a Club meeting.

· Hand completed forms to any member of the Service Committee 












DATE CLAIMERS
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